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The Permanent Mission of the Argentine Republic to the Organization of American States presents its compliments to the Permanent Mission of Panama in its capacity as Chair of the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs (CAJP) and is pleased to refer to the draft agenda for the Special Meeting on Promotion of and Respect for International Humanitarian Law.

In the opinion of the Permanent Mission, the draft agenda addresses the fundamental features of this body of law, with special emphasis in this case on the protection of cultural property, in light of the fiftieth anniversary of the Hague Convention of 1954.  Thus the Mission has no observations regarding the assignment of topics on the agenda for the Special Meeting.

As for the contents of each topic, the Mission notes that in point IV of the agenda, regarding progress made in the Hemisphere on international humanitarian law issues, reference is made to outcomes that extend beyond the framework of a discussion of achievements in the region, such as the 28th International Conference of the Red Cross in December 2003 and the International Conference of Experts on Missing Persons, held in Geneva in February 2003.

This Permanent Mission considers that it would be more appropriate to discuss the conclusions of both these Conferences under point III of the agenda, which refers to new challenges, while under point IV consideration could be given to the conclusions of other regional meetings, such as the Regional Conference on Persons Missing in connection with Armed Conflict or Internal Violence, held in Lima in May 2003.

`The Permanent Mission of the Argentina Republic conveys to the Permanent Mission of Panama, in its capacity as Chair of the CAJP, renewed assurances of its highest consideration.
Washington, D.C., February 2, 2004
Permanent Mission of Panama to the OAS,
  in its capacity as Chair of the CAJP,
Washington, D.C.
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